
 

 

 
May 5, 2023 

 
Paul Maniccia 
Department of the Army 
US Army Corps of Engineers 
New England District 
696 Virginia Road 
Concord, MA  01742-2751 
 

Re:  CZM Federal Consistency Review of proposed Reissuance of the Statewide General 
Permits for the Commonwealth of Massachusetts; Massachusetts  

 
Dear Mr. Maniccia: 
 
 The Massachusetts Office of Coastal Zone Management (CZM) has completed its review of 
the proposed U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Massachusetts General Permit. This permit is proposed 
to be in effect for the period of five years from the date of issuance. 
 

We concur with your certification and find that the activity as proposed is consistent with 
the CZM enforceable program policies. 
 

If the above-referenced general permit is modified in any manner, including any changes 
resulting from permit, license or certification revisions, including those ensuing from an appeal, or 
the general permit is noted to be having effects on coastal resources or uses that are different than 
originally proposed, it is incumbent upon the Corps to notify CZM, submit an explanation of the 
nature of the change pursuant to 15 CFR 930, and submit any modified state permits, licenses, or 
certifications. CZM will use this information to determine if further federal consistency review is 
required. 
 
 Thank you for your cooperation with CZM. 
 
        Sincerely,  
 
         
 
 
        Lisa Berry Engler, 
        Director 
 
LBE/rlb 
CZM# 123 
 
Cc; Katelyn Rainville, USACE 
 Maria DeLaundreau, USACE 

Christine Jacek, USACE 
Sabrina Pereira, NMFS 



 

Page | 2  
 

Kaitlyn Shaw, NMFS 
John Logan, DMF 
Amanda Davis, DMF 
Amy Hoenig, NHESP 
Daniel Gilmore, DEP 
Eric Worral, DEP 
Chrissy Hopps, DEP 
David Wong, DEP 
Derek Standish, DEP 
Brendan Mullaney, DEP 
Robert Boeri, CZM 
Tyler Soleau, CZM 
Kathryn Glenn, CZM 
Joanna Yelen, CZM 
Jason Burtner, CZM 
Steve McKenna, CZM 
Sam Haines, CZM 
Rebecca Haney, CZM 
Adrienne Pappal, CZM 
Sean Duffey, CZM 
 

 


